

March 9, 2020

Jenna Sudds Councillor, Kanata North City of Ottawa Via email jenna.sudds@ottawa.ca

## Dear Councillor Sudds:

As you are aware, ClubLink and its partners (Minto and Richcraft) have appealed the Zoning Bylaw Amendment application and the Draft Plan of the Subdivision application for 7000 Campeau Drive to the Local Planning Appeal Tribunal (LPAT) due to the lack of decision by the City of Ottawa within the prescribed period of time. This decision to appeal was not taken lightly.

Since the beginning of this process, we have made efforts to provide information and seek input from members of the community on our proposal. We also extended invitations to meet with members of the local community associations in order to engage in ongoing dialogue. Unfortunately, our invitations were subsequently rejected by the associations' representatives over the course of the past 14 months, and most recently by the Kanata Greenspace Protection Coalition.

Despite our appeal to LPAT, we will continue to work with City staff, and we remain hopeful to engage with you and community leaders during this time. Our commitment is to attempt to resolve any outstanding issues while at the same time ensuring a decision is made in a timely fashion

Sincerely,

Andrew Tamlin Chief Financial Officer

ClubLink Corporation ULC

CC:

His Worship, Jim Watson

Mayor, City of Ottawa

Councillor Jan Harder Chair, Planning Committee